
  
 
    
May 21, 2021 
 
 
City of Fort Bragg 
416 N Franklin St. 
Fort Bragg, CA 95437 
 
 
   Re: Grocery Outlet  
 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
 The people are speaking so please listen and unanimously approve the Grocery Outlet 
project.   
 
  This community will benefit from the Grocery Outlet as an alternative to shop as some 
of the other stores in this town need competition for incentive to improve their customer service 
and to offer reasonable prices for their goods. The Grocery Outlet will provide good jobs and 
keep money in our pockets and in our community by not having to travel to Willits to its Grocery 
Outlet and by providing reasonable prices.  
 
 I appreciate and thank the Grocery Outlet team for working so diligently for at least two 
years successfully completing every directive that has been thrown at them in order to build their 
project here. Please be fair to them and to our community by finally approving the Grocery 
Outlet store.  
  
     Thank you.  
 
       
     Christy Smith 
     Fort Bragg, CA 
 
 
 
  
 
  
  



Commissioners for the planning department, you have to make the hardest decisions 
sometimes. You have the decision of voting on Grocery Outlet building a new store.  How nice 
would it be to have another store. So many Fort Bragg residents are lower income, having 
another store with some bargains would be good.  I think those that shop at Harvest will 
continue to shop there, and Safeway too.  Grocery Outlet is a smaller store that offers specialty 
items at a lower cost. I would love not having to drive to Willits to shop there.  It would be way 
safer, less gas and keep money and jobs here. What a concept.   Thank you for keeping these 
words in mind when making you decision.  
 
 



 
Planning Committee, Fort Bragg  
 
As a local artist with a shop here is Fort Bragg, I travel back and forth to 
Willits more than you know.  I want what is best for this community.  A 
new Grocery Outlet is usually locally owned so it is more of a family-run 
business.  Lower cost goods sounds great and less drivers leaving town 
to shop.  
 
Grocery Outlet would provide jobs to locals and a stable business 
model for our town.  
 
Please consider voting for a new Grocery Outlet in town.  I don’t think 
you or the city have anything to lose, only positives to gain.   
 
Thanks.  
 
 
Ben Lukas  
 



City Planning Staff, I know there were some tough decisions in the past of 
allowing Grocery Outlet to build 5 or 6 years ago.  The new location should 
be an easy YES.   
 
Please vote yes for a new Grocery Outlet that is outside the main part of 
town and think about what other businesses would add to our City.   
 
We need more new businesses here, and I do not mean weed stores.  What 
is really needed is for locals to shop locally.   It doesn’t do a bit of good for 
this city when they go to Willits or Ukiah to buy their groceries.  Harvest and 
Safeway have their committed customers. Heck, I will still shop at those 
stores.  
 
It’s just that Grocery Outlet is a smaller store that offers an affordable 
shopping option. This will help the low income and senior residents of Fort 
Bragg, 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Dear Commissioners of the Planning Dept.,  
 
In case I can’t join the Zoom call when this is discussed, please make note of my wishes to allow 
Grocery Outlet to be built in Fort Bragg.  I wish this go in immediately, as we need a new 
affordable store, not to mention more jobs for locals.   Plus, I can’t tell you how many people I 
see from Fort Bragg shopping at the Ukiah or Willits outlets Grocery Outlet store.  
 

Sincerely,  
 
 



 
Planners of Fort Bragg,   
 
Please vote yes on the application for Grocery Outlet to build a new store here in town. 

 
I actually can’t wait for it!   

 
I get so tired of driving to Willits and Ukiah.  
 
Please make this happen.  Thank you kindly.  
 
 



Planning Commissioners –  
 
I know the City of Fort Bragg has been in conversations over big Box stores.  Big Box has an 
awful sound to it, doesn’t it?   The city does need something.  It looks a little sad and dumpy.  
We can’t and don’t live on tourist dollars alone.  So, let’s be real.  Can we think about the 
people that live here?  Can we have stores here so we do not have to drive to Willits that 
also enhance the look of Fort Bragg?   Thank you for reading this.  
 



 
Planners,  
 
I want Grocery outlet, which I guess you can call it a familiar biz, which maybe most people 
around here do not want.  However, they are all using gas, polluting the air and driving to willits 
to buy what we need.  Please vote for change. Change in the pockets of the city and not the city 
of Willits, and change in the pockets of the people who live in the city.  Please pass the 
application for Grocery outlet to go in, I am tired of hearing about. Just pass and move on to the 
other issues facing this city.  
 
 



 
FB city council, planning division:  
 
People are getting used to shopping online, just ask any small show around here.  
 
Most people head to Ukiah or Willits to do their big shopping.  This is not good.  Adding one 
more grocer like grocery outlet, may help with the flight of the shoppers in a small way.  Please 
encourage local shopping and increasing our stores, otherwise, people continue to depart to 
make a big shopping run.  
 
 



 
 
 
Members of the planning commission, and FB city council:  
 
Driving late last night from Willits is not getting any easier for me and my aging eyes.  
 
Those of who live in Fort Bragg and the Mendocino area are in their own world.  
 
What I would really like is to not have to drive so much.  I could save gas, my carbon footprint, 
potential for an accident.  
 
We are limited in the amount of growth we can do in the City.  So when we have opportunities, 
we need to grab it.   
 
Old people need better access to affordable and quality groceries. They also do not need to 
drive so much.  The younger generation need basic job skills and opportunity to work.  I can go 
on and on as to why this would be a good thing.  But, you surely get the drift.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Attn. Honorable FB City Planners, please read this at your March 
hearing under the agenda item pertaining to building a new 
Grocery Outlet (g.o.) 
 
Two reasons why we need Grocery Outlet:   
 

• What will be built than what is there now.   
 

• Let’s eliminate the drive to Willits to go to Grocery 
Outlet. I see neighbors in Harvest, I see neighbors at 
Grocery Outlet in Willets. We have so many seniors, and 
more to come, it just makes sense.  

 
 
Thank you for taking my two comments into consideration.  
 

 



 
Hon. Commissioners, Planning Dept.   
 
I will make my comments short.  Everyone loves Harvest, including me.  
Safeway, Meh.   
 
But I shop at Safeway out of need.  I do make runs to Willits for big box 
shopping.  I can do without the drive. But I can’t do without the savings, 
especially these days.  I would prefer having a Grocery Outlet in town.  
The location proposed is so much better.   
 
LASTLY, I actually think Grocery Outlet is better than Dollar General and 
should not be put in the same category as Dollar General.   
 
 
 
 
P.S. Thank you for reading my comments.    



Note - Please read at the PC meeting 
 
City Council members, planning department of the City of Fort Bragg - 
 

Here’s the issue, those who sit on the City Council, the Planning Committee and staff 
are most likely in a lot better position financially and jobwise.   There is nothing wrong with 
this.  The point is, sometimes you have to consider what will work for those who are on 
public assistance. 
 
Also, how can we stop families from driving to Willits an Ukiah to visit box stores?  
 
Please consider voting for the Grocery Outlet here in town.  This store will make the 
commercial area look way better than it does now.  Plus, it has been in the making for so 
long.  It’s time.    
 
 
 



Dear Fort Bragg Planning Department Staff:  
 
Grocery Outlet has been trying to come into Fort Bragg it seems for ages.  The 
location that is under consideration is on the corner of Harbor and Franklin Street.  
This slightly off the beaten path and makes sense.  
 
This area needs a store like Grocery Outlet to revive the area.  If you drive by this 
area, you will see dead grass, broken windows and zero jobs being created.  
 
Adding another store will increase the competition and will lower prices, as well.   
I do not want to have to drive to Willits to shop at a Grocery Outlet.  I vote to keep 
our shopping dollars in Fort Bragg.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
 
Send a copy to the Councilmembers, Fort Bragg 


























































